
BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

OFFICE LOCATION

ESTATE DONATIONS 
POLICY 

Provincial Administration
28169-96 Avenue
Acheson, AB  T7X 6J7
780-963-4044
provincial_admin@rcmflourish.ca

Edmonton Region
3920 - 49 Avenue
Stony Plain, AB  T7Z 2J7
780-968-4315
stonyplain@rcmflourish.ca

Calgary Region
20, 3740 - 27 Street NE
Calgary, AB  T1Y 5E2
403-250-7333
calgary_region@rcmflourish.ca

South Region
Box 1312 / 1222-20 Street 
Coaldale, AB  T1M 1N1
403-345-5199
coaldale_region@rcmflourish.ca

Central Region
Box 602 / 523 Main Street
Three Hills, AB  T0M 2A0
403-443-2239
threehills_region@rcmflourish.ca

Northwest Region
#107, 9405 - 100 Street
Grande Prairie, AB  T8V 4M9
780-532-5611
 grandeprairie@rcmflourish.ca

From a governance perspective, Rehoboth Christian Ministries is led by a Board 
of Directors, whose members are elected to three year terms by the Society. 
Currently, the board consists of:

Sheldon Kok	 President	 St. Albert
Marco van’t Klooster	 Vice-President	 Lacombe
Jim Beusekom	 Treasurer	 Fort Macleod
Bob Dykstra	 Director	 Burdett
Joy Monsma	 Director	 Spruce Grove
Wendy Abma	 Director	 Calgary
Dan Cuevas	 Director	 Lethbridge
Rob Duker	 Director	 Edmonton

All designated (restricted) donated 
funds will be used for the sole purpose 
for which it was earmarked for by the 
donating family as soon as appropriately 
feasible, unless otherwise stipulated 
within the will of the deceased and/or 
original terms of the donation.

All undesignated estate funds are to be 
placed in an internally restricted reserve 
for the purpose of funding significant 
capital projects. In order for funds to be 
withdrawn, the executive director will 
create a proposal and relevant business 
case to be presented to the board. 
Pending board approval, the funds will 
be released for the design, necessary 
permitting, and construction of the 
project. Under no circumstances are the 
internally restricted estate donations to 
be used for general operating costs.

Until such a time that the internally 
restricted estate funds are used they are 
to held in a separate interest yielding 
bond account of limited risk exposure. 
Under no conditions are funds to be used 
to invest in stocks, shares, EFT’s, or any 
other financial investment that contains 
inherent financial risk. All interest 
accrued will remain within the internally 
restricted estate fund. 

FLOURISH!
NEWSLETTER

OCTOBER 2021

SERVING PEOPLE WITH DISABILITIES 
HELPING THEM FLOURISH

 RCMFLOURISH.CA

IS MEMBERSHIP MONTH
OCTOBER

A $10 membership shows your 
support for people with disabilities and 
Rehoboth’s calling to serve them.

For your convenience, you can now 
set your membership to auto-renew 
every year through the online donation 
system.  Visit rcmflourish.ca today!

OCTOBER
IS MEMBERSHIP MONTH



You can get Rehoboth’s Flourish! Newsletter delivered 
right to your inbox! Sign up for the e-version at 

rcmflourish.ca/about/flourish-newsletter.
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Construction is progressing very 
well on Rehoboth’s new facility in 
Lethbridge: Christopher Place. At the 
time of this writing, drywall was up and 
taping and mudding is underway. By 
publication date, construction will be 
largely completed, and move-in date is 
December 1st.

You may be wondering about the name 
– Christopher Place. So let’s step back 
in time…

In 1981, shortly after Rehoboth put 
down roots in southern Alberta, we 
began to support a young boy named 
Christopher. Through the years that we 
were privileged to support Christopher, 
from a little boy to a young man 
when the LORD called him home, we 
learned – as staff and as an agency – 
how to support people with love and 
commitment and faith. To give them 
opportunities to grow and develop, to 
have dignity and to flourish.

Now these lessons are well learned, 
and the memory of young Christopher 
will live on here at Christopher Place, 

a 13,000 square foot mobile-friendly 
facility, home to 14 people with 
developmental and physical disabilities.

Our vision for Christopher Place is 
that it will be a flourishing part of 
the community in North Lethbridge. 
More importantly, we will help to build 
community inside Christopher Place 
with each resident living in their own 
studio apartment and enjoying family-
style meals in the common dining room.

Christopher Place will meet 
standards set by the Supportive 
Living Accommodation Licensing Act, 
Environemtnal Public Health, and 
Creating Excellence Together (CET) 
Accreditation.

Funding to support the needs of the 14 
residents will be graciously provided 
by the Disability Services department 
of Alberta Community and Social 
Services.

Ron Bos
Executive Director

NEW CONSTRUCTION IN LETHBRIDGE

DID YOU KNOW?
Christopher Place is just a stone’s 

throw from Trinity Reformed Church 
in Lethbridge!

CHRISTOPHER PLACE

FROM THE

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR



Rehoboth’s Annual General Meeting was held in June and for the second year in 
a row, via Zoom video conferencing. The 2020-2021 fiscal year and plans for the 
future were reviewed with 22 members and several guests. Draft minutes from 
the AGM can be requested at flourish@rcmflourish.ca.

REHOBOTH AGM  
SUMMARY

REHOBOTH EVENTS
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DID YOU KNOW?
The Metrix Group LLP has been 

responsible for the financial audits for 
Rehoboth for more than  five years.

Nov 20 Christmas Sale & Pancake Breakfast, Coaldale Garden Centre

Dec TBD Christmas Sale & Pancake Breakfast, Stony Plain Vocational Centre

Dec TBD Christmas Vine of Hope Luncheon, Stony Plain Vocational Centre

Dec 8 Multicultural Evening, Staff Recognition & Christmas Party, 
Calgary Vocational Centre

UPCOMING EVENTS

All events are subject to change and/or cancellation without notice in relation to 
Public Health Orders and restrictions.

For more details visit rcmflourish.ca or check us out on Facebook!

Unfortunately, due to low 
registration, Rehoboth’s first annual 
Fast & Flourishing Walk-a-thon 
scheduled for August 28th was 
cancelled. We thank all those that 
registered and donated in support 
of the event and/or walkers. Many 
registrants and donors chose to still 
donate despite the cancellation and 
for that, we are very blessed.

Rehoboth’s Central Region was overjoyed when more than 160 people braved the 
above 30°C temperature for beef on a bun! A delicious home cooked meal was 
served while supporters gathered in Anderson Park to visit, bid on silent auction 
items and take in the Client Recognition signage. Due to the pandemic, the region 
chose to utilize lawn signs of clients holding up what they believed was a stand-
out quality of theirs for this year’s recognition. At the end of the event the clients 
all took their signs home where many proudly  displayed them on the front lawn!

CENTRAL REGION 
BEEF ON A BUN

First Annual

walkathon

WALKATHON 
CANCELLED
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Do you have an example of individuals 
Flourishing within Rehoboth? 

Submit your stories to
flourish@rcmflourish.ca



MAKING ...
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CONNECTIONS
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... ...

BIRDS OF A
FEATHER
One of the most interesting things 
to come from the pandemic is the 
discovery of new talents, inspirations 
or pastimes. Throughout the pandemic, 
Paul, along with his roommates, staff 
and families, created a backyard oasis 
where they can go to “escape” without 
leaving home. The entire area is serene, 
but Paul’s favourite part are the birds. 
He has taken on the task of checking 
and filling both the feeders and the bird 
bath daily, even becoming protective of 
the smaller birds when the larger ones 
or Cedrick the Squirrel steals the feed! 
From morning to night Paul enjoys 
watching for the various birds, taking 
pictures of them and showing them off 
to anyone he can. Moms, Dads, babies 
and friends -- Paul keeps a close eye to 
really get to know the feathery flock.  
Recently, he named the Whiskey Jack 
his favourite because it serenades him 
each and every morning. This backyard 
oasis, although built for Paul and his 
roommates, turned out to be one for 
the birds!

CLIENT ENGAGEMENT
Community Access during the pandemic has been hard, but luckily we’re resilient!

I found that a lot of clients (and staff) enjoyed the first bit of “social break”, not 
having to see so many people day in and day out, hanging out with just their 
roommates and, of course, sleeping in was pretty fun too! 

But it didn’t take long before this all got old and lost its appeal. Suddenly, we were 
all looking for ways to make safe connections again. 

Andrew and I made it a goal to go to the park everytime we worked together. One 
day, he asked if we could invite the ladies upstairs to join us. Of course we did! The 
lovely Kara joined us, staying safely distanced but providing lovely commentary 
on how beautiful the park was. We were lucky enough to find a bench, and we 
were even luckier to have enough space that Andrew and Kara could take their 
masks off to show off their smiles! 

We all got very creative to prove that physical distance doesn’t always have to 
mean social distance. And now, we are all excited to be finding a sense of normal 
again; getting back to work, activities and visiting with those we missed the most.

ANDREA IS THE JACKPOT AT WINNER’S BINGO
More than 20 years ago, in the spring 
of 2001, Andrea joined Rehoboth and 
her journey to competitive employment 
began. In that time, she has had various 
employment support staff guiding her 
way through employment. Andrea 
worked as a dishwasher and a childcare 
assistant before finding her passion and 
work-home at Winner’s Bingo in 2004! 
Wow, 16 years! Andrea’s supervisor 
says she is one of the most dependable 
and dedicated employees they have the 
pleasure of working with.

Andrea first started as a part-time 
snack cart worker; delivering snacks 
to bingo players a couple shifts a week. 
Now, she works five days a week 
and has worked her way up to shift 
supervisor. Andrea’s advancement 
at Winner Bingo is mainly due to her 
dedication and willingness to take on 
new tasks. Over the years, Andrea has 
taken on and excelled at many other 
positions including cook, concession, 
maintenance... the list goes on. This is 
always Employment Services’ ultimate 

goal: to find that perfect fit for the 
people we support. Andrea has truly 
found her perfect fit. She takes her 
job very seriously and is currently 
working on communication skills with 
her employment coach so she can be an 
effective communicator as a supervisor. 
Andrea is one of Rehoboth’s amazing 
success stories and we congratulate 
her on 16 years of hard work and 
dedication. 



8 | October 2021 Rehoboth Christian Ministries | 9

FREE FROM THE CHAINS
We all heard the news, “stay home for two 
weeks” but then we heard it again, and 
again … and again - it became apparent, 
our residents would be home for a while!  
But no one could have predicted it would 
be more than 17 months!

How did we all cope? A couple of our 
individuals took these months to walk as 
much as possible – even throughout the 
winter when it wasn’t too cold! They are 
excited about the weight loss, increased 
energy and of course new clothes; and 
positive comments from family and 
friends while showing off in zoom calls are 
an added confidence boost.

Zoom became the new normal way to 
communicate and yet our hearts still 
broke for those we support when we 
would hear, “but I just want to talk to my 
family…not on a computer”. Rehoboth 
support staff continued to encourage 
clients that eventually, they and the rest 
of the world would be together again.

After a few months, the Cavanagh home 
in Stony Plain wanted to do something 
significant to tangibly show how long the 
‘stay at home’ really was. They came up 
with the idea of putting together a chain 
where every link would represent a day; 
never thinking or believing this would be 
over 17 months. That’s a lot of links!

Each month is colored differently and at 
the end of every month the links would 
be joined, leaving everyone in shock that 
we were now into another month, and 
another and another!

The short of it is that we coped; some 
better than others, but we all leaned into 
a new normal while leaning on each other.

The morning of August 2 was celebrated 
as all clients returned to the Vocational 
Day Program; a glorious day for everyone 
as we staple the final (509th) link onto the 
chain!

... TO CLIENTS

This spring, the individuals in Central Region were given an unexpected reason 
to be thankful: hand-built garden boxes were graciously donated by the amazing 
staff and grade 12 students from Three Hills School. From planting seeds to 
maintaining their gardens, the individuals have been able to experience the 
amazing transition of growth from some of God’s gifts. This donation has created 
an opportunity to be able to see life, which also has created smiles and pride for 
the individuals that is truly unmatched. As harvest approaches, we are thankful to 
not only taste our hard work efforts but with the possibility of sharing with others 
as we are blessed to have such a close-knit community in which we feel the love of 
God and community all around us.

BLESSED BE THE TIES THAT BIND

DID YOU KNOW?
Rehoboth currently serves 
215 adults with disabilities 

across the province.

You can get Rehoboth’s Flourish! Newsletter delivered 
right to your inbox! Sign up for the e-version at 

rcmflourish.ca/about/flourish-newsletter.
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ALMA GRAUMANN 
AUGUST 1956 - APRIL 2021

WE REMEMBER

Alma was a feisty, fun loving gal. She 
joined Rehoboth 17years ago, moving 
into Sunridge with three other ladies: 
Wilma, Brenda, and Louise. These 
ladies loved each other like sisters.

Alma attended the Vocational Program 
in Stony Plain and was an active 
member of St. Matthews Lutheran 
Church. She enjoyed reading her 
devotional books, spending time in 
prayer, and talking about the Lord.

 Alma loved farm animals and enjoyed 
every visit to her sisters on their farms. 
She loved visiting, but also needed her 
time alone to play “solutary” (Solitaire) 
on her computer, or to sit on her swing 
in the backyard, enjoying nature.

She loved her soft blankets, stuffed 
animals, word searches, bright/soft 
clothes, and vet shows (Dr. Pol). She 
loved to tell jokes and would rhyme 
words together to make people laugh. 

And Alma loved hugs!

She was an amazing bowler, 
participating in the Special Olympics 
where she won many medals. 

Alma was an amazing lady who had 
many friends at Rehoboth and in the 
community. She is deeply missed. 

WILMA DEBOER
NOVEMBER 1959 - APRIL 2021

Wilma joined Rehoboth in 1985 in 
Stony Plain. Her mom was one of 
the people who was in the planning 
stages of starting Rehoboth. As a 
young girl, Wilma participated in 
stuffing envelopes to send out to 
supporters of Rehoboth. Wilma 
married Dirk Deboer in 1987 and 
was later widowed. She chose to 
live in Stony Plain’s Brown Street 
Apartments with her cat Spook. 
Spook lived to be 17 years old and 
was a special companion to Wilma 
when she lived alone.

An opportunity arose for Wilma to 
live with other ladies and she chose 
to live with Alma, Brenda and Louise 
at Sunridge. Wilma was the Mother 
Hen of her home, always concerned 
if anyone was not feeling well. She 
would help them in any way and pray 
for them in the quiet of her room.  Her 
roommates were her life, her family. 

Wilma was well known in Stony Plain 
and had worked in many places, 
including drug stores and thrift stores. 
She always walked for coffee daily and 

sometimes went back for seconds. She 
loved animals and would stop and pet 
all of the dogs on her walks.

When you met Wilma, you could see 
she had a kind heart. She would tell 
you, “I know you; I miss you.” She had 
nicknames for everyone like Lover Boy, 
Sweet Lips, and the general My Friend. 
Her special friend was Eugene and they 
had a beautiful relationship.

Wilma was a big part of Rehoboth and 
the community and is missed by all.

DAVID STEWART
NOVEMBER 1959 - DECEMBER 2020

David was friendly to everyone and 
often introduced himself to others 
in the community by reaching out 
to shake hands. He lived at Alberta 
Hospital from 1997 - 2002 and then 
moved into Rehoboth’s Trinity home 
with two roommates. After leaving 
Rehoboth services in 2010, David 
returned in 2014, moving into the Five 
Gables home. From there, he moved 
into his own apartment in a four-plex in 
Edmonton.

Prior to utilizing a wheelchair in 2012, 
David needed encouragement to slow 
down as he was a fast walker -- even 

with only one good eye! Despite 
multiple health concerns, David lived 
with his spirit and sense of humor 
intact. 

Family, friends, Mickey Mouse, and 
Santa were a few of David’s favourite 
things. He also enjoyed Rehoboth 
Camp, bowling, math, and spending 
time with people he met at church. 
olved. He loved to go for drives, 
watching movies, shopping, and the 
Friendship group. Reminiscing about 
his trips to Disneyland was a fond 
pastime, and the Oilers, Eskimos and 
Blue Jays were his teams.

David had an amazing gift with 
numbers and remembering people’s 
birthdays. Often when he talked about 
someone’s birthday, he would end up 
talking about his own. Well, that was 
good, too!

David’s great smile and joyful spirit will 
live on  in our hearts.



Rehoboth Christian Ministries | 13

As I enter my final year on the Rehoboth board, I can reflect with much 
thankfulness for God’s blessings in the past 5+ years and I can anticipate, in faith, 
His continued blessings on this ministry.

Yes, most things have returned to normal again in the world of Rehoboth. It is 
important to remind ourselves that your prayers offered up for this ministry, 
always, but especially during the past year, have been a tremendous help to the 
staff and most importantly to those in their care. In addition, your financial gifts, 
and your volunteering are things we are always so thankful for to our Heavenly 
Father. At this time of year our annual Membership Drive is in full swing. Last 
year you stepped up in a big way! For two years in a row now Rehoboth has 
not been able to host its major fundraisers and our Summer Camp Programs. 
The fundraisers keep us connected with our members and supporters like you. 
Because of this unprecedented turn of events, in not being able to host these 
events, we cherish more than ever your memberships and financial gifts for this 
important ministry to continue. Please consider renewing your membership and 
an additional donation.

On behalf of the board, we would like to say thank you and may God bless you in 
your giving.

Sheldon Kok, President

BOARD PRESIDENT 
UPDATE

FROM THE

REHOBOTH BOARD



Interested in a career with Rehoboth?
The experience is beyond rewarding!

Visit  rcmflourish.ca/careers
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CALGARY
•	 Rhea Morales

CENTRAL
•	 Morgan Kraaikamp
•	 Myron Loewn

EDMONTON
•	 Faith Morin
•	 Jenny Davies
•	 Mark Lillico
•	 Kevin Evans
•	 Tory Bradbury
•	 Erin Glew

SOUTH
•	 David Osunbiyi
•	 Marinda Palmer
•	 Bryn Troman
•	 Michelle Kustermans

•	 Cindy Kooiker
•	 Gavin Hamilton
•	 Rebecca Oelke
•	 Dustin Torgunrud
•	 Mathew Schumacher
•	 Alan Breukelman
•	 Shawn Musick
•	 Christian Connon
•	 Robert Nordstrom
•	 Maureen May
•	 Cheryl Bouwsema
•	 Emily Willms
•	 Brett Anderson
•	 Jeffrey Auch
•	 Jenifer Cochrane
•	 Louise Veldman
•	 Joan Koerselman
•	 Peter Neufeld

2 YEARS
CALGARY

•	 Sony Thomas

CENTRAL
•	 Linda Cuthill

EDMONTON
•	 Kim Hill
•	  Prosper Nduwayo
•	 Sean deKam-Grosskleg

SOUTH
• Jessica Sonmor
• Kim Degroot
• Chantel DeAzevedo
• Rahul Thakur
• John Manyok
• Arif Islam
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5 YEARS

REHOBOTH SPOTLIGHT HONOURING STAFF  
YEARS’ OF SERVICE 



REHOBOTH SPOTLIGHT HONOURING STAFF  
YEARS’ OF SERVICE 

20 YEARS
CALGARY

• Aurea Centeno

SOUTH
• Debra Gilewicz

CALGARY
• Aiza Kamara 

EDMONTON
• Suzanne Lalonde

NORTHWEST
• Gale Lope
• Ofelia Calatan-Norgaard

SOUTH
• Kristy Zielke
• Roxanne Drake
• Mellisa MacDonald

25 YEARS
CENTRAL

•	 Dorothy Hunt
•	 Gaylene Archibald

PROVINCIAL
•	 Debbie Dietz

30 YEARS
EDMONTON

•	 Rebecca Lutz
•	 Sheryl Hatch

PROVINCIAL
•	 Karen Faint

35 YEARS
SOUTH

•	 Cindy Steenbergen

CENTRAL
•	 Mercy Dahl
•	 Greg Julas

SOUTH
•	 Wilma Lubberts

EDMONTON
•	 Sandra Allen
•	 Nikki Holmes
•	 Maureen McNamee
•	 Andre Paradis
•	 Priscilla Idahor

NORTHWEST
•	 Priscilla Styr
•	 Alma Pulquiso
•	 Lydia Prado
•	 Luthrina Kimayong
•	 Lydia Ocol

10 YEARS 15 YEARS

After 25 years of service, 
Dorothy has officially retired.  
Best wishes to you with your 
future endevours!

DOROTHY 
HUNT

Interested in a career with Rehoboth?
The experience is beyond rewarding!

Visit  rcmflourish.ca/careers
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NOW
OFFERING

JOBS
TO

EXCEPTIONAL
INDIVIDUALS

WE NEED YOUR SERVICE

Job Description
We are currently hiring for full time/ part time Client Service Worker and Practitioner positions 
across all hours (days/ evenings/ weekends) in ALL REGIONS. We offer competitive wages 
ranging  from $16.15- $22.32.

Description:
The Client Services Worker/Practitioner reports to the Client Service Lead. The CSW/P is 
responsible for the supervision, work and home life skill development, and social skill 
development of the client. This person works primarily within a team setting, however, may also 
work independently within a program or through community access. This is front line position 
that has responsibility to support and facilitate the development of skills and competencies that 
will assist clients to pursue and fulfill their goals, objectives and aspirations. The CSW/P 
monitors the efficiency, safety and comfort of services, provides direction for employees, 
clients and families; ensures that client needs are identified and addressed in keeping with the 
organizations philosophies, policies and procedures.

VISIT RCMFLOURISH.CA/CAREERS

TODAY

Minimum Qualifications:
• Equivalent of High School education from a

recognized institution (or currently
enrolled in High School)

• Proficient command/comprehension of the
English language

• Police Information Check that does not 
disqualify you from employment

• Computer literacy and proficiency in the
use of basic office applications

• Emergency First Aid and CPR

Additional Qualifications:
• Medication Administration Training
• Abuse Prevention & Response Protocol
• Client Rights
• Non-Violent Crisis Intervention Training
• Class Five License and two-million-dollar 

liability insurance on personal vehicle 
(when applicable)

• Disability Services Diploma or related 
human services discipline

• Foundations Certificate
• Open Futures Learning courses

Years of Experience:
Greater than one year of progressive, relevant experience

Clients with Complex Needs:
APPLICANTS MUST HAVE:

• One year formal education in a related field such as Community Disability Studies, Child and 
Youth Care, Community Mental Health Certificate, etc. & at least 1 year of experience with 
complex needs

• In the absence of education, two years of experience with complex needs
• In the absence of education and two years of experience with complex needs, five years in 

the community disability sector
• Validated: Community Disability Studies, Child and Youth Care, Community Mental Health 

Certificate or 5 years complex support needs



CAMP MINISTRY

! Interested in volunteering with projects at camp? 
Email Kevin at camp@rcmflourish.ca
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GREETINGS FROM GULL LAKE 
AND THE CAMP MINISTRY
It’s been quite a mix of good and bad 
news this year. Unfortunately, we were 
unable to run our Camp program again 
this summer; it’s hard to believe that 
next summer it will have been three 
years since we last had Camp! On the 
good news side of things, we were able 
to turn Camp into a campground. It’s 
been great to see campers, volunteers, 
and supporters enjoying the Camp 
facility and reconnecting. This has 
also created time to complete a lot 
of maintenance items and get some 
projects finished; renovations in 
Cabins 5 & 6 are done; purchased 
and set up disc golf; upgraded the RV 
electrical outlets; finished painting 
the old cabins and bell; created a 

nature trail with obstacles using the 
old tenting sites on the back road; and 
many others you’ll have to come see 
for yourself. 

If you are curious to see what Camp 
looks like now, we’d love to take you 
on a tour, or better yet, come on out 
and volunteer next summer! We’re 
anticipating a waiting list for campers 
because so many of them want to 
come back. We also want to thank 
everyone for their continued support 
and encouragement of the Camp 
Program during these past difficult 
months.

Kevin Debree, Camp Manager
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DID YOU KNOW?
This is the 130th edition of 

Rehoboth’s Newsletter.  It was 
renamed Flourish! in April 2014,  

the 116 issue.



JOYFUL NOISE CHOIR

Find out more about the Joyful Noise Choir at 
rcmflourish.ca/joyful-noise-choir
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The forty-eight children of the Joyful Noise Children’s Choir are looking forward to 
the beginning of their 43rd season as ambassadors for Rehoboth. Over the summer, 
test rehearsals were held with small groups of younger and older children; the goal 
was to see how well voices and training held up after eighteen months of isolation*.

The choir’s tradition of holding a September two-day choral camp at Rehoboth Camp 
in Gull Lake was put on hold as over one half of the choir is under the age of eleven. 
Instead, the choir will hold a day camp in the Edmonton area with Camp Sunday 
(September 12) hosted by Inglewood CRC instead of Woodynook CRC.

Woodynook CRC (Lacombe) will now host the choir in November as part of the choir’s 
tour and outreach program on behalf of Rehoboth Camp Ministries.  

Singing in a post-covid environment is still a concern for children. Both face masks 
and shields will be part of the choir’s protocol for the fall until COVID-19 issues are 
resolved.

The choir’s church service schedule for the fall on behalf of Rehoboth is as follows:

	 September 12		  Inglewood CRC Edmonton (Camp Sunday)
	 September 26		  Covenant CRC Edmonton 
	 October 24		  First CRC Edmonton
	 November 7		  Woodynook CRC Lacombe
	 November 21		  West End CRC Edmonton
	 January 9, 2022		  Trinity CRC Edmonton

*If you would like to hear what members of the senior choir sounded like in their test 
rehearsal, visit the choir’s Facebook page at Facebook.com/thejoyfulnoisechoir. 

Rein Selles, Choir Director

SING A NEW SONG (AGAIN)

DID YOU KNOW?
While JNC ends for children at 

Grade 8, it is not the last time they 
may participate. When former choir 

members reach grade 12, they are 
invited back to be counselors at 

the choir’s annual Choir Camp at 
Rehoboth Camp. We’re not sure 

who has more fun at camp - the 
counselors or the kids! 



CONTRIBUTIONS 
APRIL 2020 - MARCH 2021

IN MEMORIAM DONATIONS
Herman Gelderman - Jan, 2021

Gordon Tuininga - Nov, 2000

Aafje “Agnes” Kooiman - Nov, 2020

Cornelis & Alida Adriana Barendregt

Eldonna Blenkin - Jun, 2020

Ryan DeGroot - Dec, 2015

May Johnson - Sep, 2020

Gilbert Blaeser - Jun, 2020

Rita Biesbroek - Apr, 2020

CHURCH
CanRC - Canadian Reformed Church
CRC - Christian Reformed Church
FRC - Free Reformed Church

NRC - Netherlands Reformed Congregation
OPC - Orthobox Presbyterian Church
URC - United Reformed Church

RC - Reformed Church

Bethel FRC - Monarch 

Bethel CR Community Church 

Bethel CR Community Church - Edmonton 

Bethel Evangelical Missionary Church - 

Three Hills

CanRC - Barrhead

CanRC- Coaldale 

CanRC - Devon 

CanRC - Neerlandia 

CanRC - St. Albert 

CanRC - Taber 

Immanuel CanRC - Edmonton 

Providence CanRC - Edmonton 

CRC - Barrhead 

CRC - Brooks 

CRC - Burdett 

CRC - Edson Peers

CRC - Granum

CRC - High River

CRC - Inglewood 

CRC - Iron Springs 

CRC - La Glace 

CRC - Medicine Hat 

CRC - Neerlandia 

CRC - Nobleford

CRC - Rimbey 

CRC - St. Albert 

CRC - Taber 

Bethel CRC - Lacombe

Covenant CRC - Edmonton 

Ebenzer CRC - Leduc

Emmanuel CRC - Calgary

Maranatha CRC - Edmonton 

Maranatha CRC - Lethbridge 

New Life Fellowship CRC - Red Deer 

River Park CRC - Calgary 

Sonlight CRC - Regina 

Sonrise CRC - Clive 

Trinity CRC - Edmonton 

West End CRC - Edmonton 

Woodynook CRC - Blackfalds 

First CRC - Edmonton 

First CRC - Red Deer 

First CRC - Rocky Mountian House

Emmanuel RC - Neerlandia

Grace RC - Lethbridge 

RC - Monarch 

NRC - Picutre Butte

NRC - Lethbridge

Bethel URC - Calgary 

Parkland URC - Ponoka 

Redeemer URC - Lacombe 

Trinity URC - Lethbridge

Jesus our Victory Global Outreach Calgary 

Unida Christian Church - Calgary 

Redeemer OPC - Airdire

United Church - Stony Plain

Vestry of St. Barnabas 

Wolf Creek Commuity Church - Lacombe
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CORPORATE
1420135 Alberta Ltd.

2151382 Alberta Ltd.

7592303 Manitoba Ltd. o/a Jason Abraham 

Sign & Design

819723 Alberta Ltd. o/a Prairie Cedar 

A-1 Cement Contractors Ltd. 

Ann Kurlovich Consulting Service 

Bethel Windows & Doors 

Bultena Developments 

Byrne’s Electric 

Cartwright Lighting & Furniture

Christian Credit Union Ltd. 

Dutchie Dirt-Moving Ltd. 

East Valley Ranch Ltd.

Graham’s Garage 

H & E Livestock 

Jet Dairy Farms Ltd. 

Kleinjan Farms Ltd. 

Lacombe Signmasters Ltd. 

MSC Financial Group Inc. 

Park Lighting & Furniture 

Prairie Drifter Transport Ltd. 

Ross Beneifts Group Inc. 

Sandy Hill Stock Farms Ltd. 

Scova Farms Ltd. 

The Chrysalis Cafe Inc. 

The Food Market (Coaldale) 

Tim Hortons Advertising and Promotion 

Fund (Canada) Inc. 

Top Gunz Trucking Ltd. 

Vamplew Farms 

Varekamp Farms Inc. 

VRA Pork Ltd. 

Wescor Food Equipment 

Wolf Creek Building Supplies Locombe Ltd. 

THANK YOU FOR YOUR SUPPORT!
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ESTATES
Frank Koning Hetty Little Jacoba Bosch

FOUNDATIONS

Abundance Canada

ATCO Gas (EPIC)

Christian Stewardship Services

Kinsmen Club of Stony Plain

The Mutual Fire Insurance Company of     

    British Columbia

Three Hills Bible Study Group

United Way Central NB Region

United Way of Calgary and Area

United Way of the Alberta Capital Region

Altaland Foundation

Blessings Foundation

Canada Helps.Org

Canadian Online Giving Foundation

The Leder Charitable Foundation

The Strategic Charitable Giving Foundation

CLUBS & GROUPS


